DL

LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL COUNTY HALL PRESTON

71/VCF/210/13/5 let June, 1978

Dear Mr. Calderbank,

## Footpath No. 21, Wrightington

I am writing to thank you for your letter of the 15th May from which it has been noted that you have withdrawn the permission for horseriders to use this path.

This has a direct bearing on its future use as a footpath only since it appears to negate the effectiveness of the permission given to horseriders by Mr. Laithwaite of Tunley Lane Farm. I am, therefore, taking the matter up with him.

Yours sincerely,

Sgnd: Brian Hill

T. Calderbank, Esq., Lake House, Wrightington, Wigan. DL

## LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL COUNTY HALL PRESTON

71/VCF lat June, 1978

Dear Mr. Laithwaite.

## Footpath No. 21 - Wrightington

You were good enough in your letter of 19th September 1977 to confirm that the part of the footpath coloured blue on the plan which was sent to you, is in your ownership and that you had, on several occasions, given permission to a number of horseriders to use the path.

I have now been informed by Mr. Calderbank, who owns the land over which the parts of the footpath coloured red occur, has now withdrawn the permission which he had previously given for those parts of the path to be used by people on horseback. The fact that these parts of the path are at either extremity of your own would seem, for all practical purposes, to have negated the permissions which you have given, if in fact that they too have not been withdrawn.

It would be very helpful to us to know how you see the position so that we may consider whether in the changed circumstances, there is some action which the County Council should now take towards ensuring that the path is used by pedestrians only.

I enclose a stamped addressed envelope for your reply which would be greatly appreciated.

Yours sincerely,

Sgnd: Brian Hill

## S.A.E.

J. Laithweite, Esq., Tunley Lane Farm, Wrightington, Wiggn.